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PRINCIPAL   MR JASON LEE 



Dear Parents, 
 
FAMILY CHRISTMAS CAROLS & PICNIC TEA 
It was wonderful to see so many families attend our Family Christmas Carols and Picnic Tea, held for the first time in 3 
years. Thank you to our Parents’ Group for again supporting the event and making it a festive night for all.  I am sure 
everyone enjoyed the carols, games and coming together as a community. 
 

GRADUATION 
Congratulations to our 2023 Year 6 cohort of students who graduated last night. A wonderful evening was had by all, the 
students looked the part as they accepted their graduating photos and keepsake.  With the completion of the formal 
ceremony students and staff enjoyed a wonderful meal at Omari in the Gardens for the Future at White Hills.  A special 
mention to Aimee Phegan for the coordination of the graduation, which included a wonderful video presentation of the 
student’s school journey which concluded the evening. 
 

Student Awards 
The awards ceremony also took place during the evening and the following students have been acknowledged in  
recognition of their personal achievements and commitment to: 
 

School Values Awards:  Frankie A Alby H Manix K 
Literacy Awards:  Devlin W Lara D 
Numeracy Awards: Athena J Thomas S  
Physical Education Awards:  Elle G James C 
Sustainability Award:  Hugh A 
The Arts Awards:  Ava D Ella R  

 

DEPARTING FAMILIES 
There are 14 families that will be ending their association with us when the Year 6 students move on to secondary school 
next year. Many of the families have been with the school for a significant number of years with other siblings having 
already passed through the school. I would like to thank all of the families for their support over the years. 
 

2024 GRADE NOTIFICATION LETTERS (REMINDER) 
Personal letters, which confirms your child’s class teacher and learning community for 2024, have been sent home with 
each child today, Monday 18

th
 December.  Included with the letter is a 2024 grade and staffing list, a map of the school 

(to help with room allocations) and term dates for 2024.  Please  
 

‘WELCOME TO 2024’ START UP MEETINGS - BOOKINGS (REMINDER) 
At the beginning of the 2024 school year, ‘Welcome to 2024’ start up meetings will occur on Tuesday 30th January for 
all year levels. Meeting times are required for the day. Parents will be able to log onto Compass from 4pm, on Monday 
18th December and select from the times available. The Compass booking system will remain open during January, 
2024.  Note: It is possible meeting times you would like to request will not be able to be met due to clashes. If this 
occurs please contact your child’s 2024 class teacher to determine alternative arrangements.   If you need assistance 
making a booking please contact Pam at the school office. 
Please note: the Foundation Literacy & Numeracy Entry Assessment appointment times will be sent home to new 
students with their 2024 grade letter, this is not booked through Compass.   
Please see diary dates above for important start of year dates. 
 

SEMESTER 2 STUDENT REPORTS  (REMINDER) 
Reports will be released electronically via Compass from Monday 18th December at 3.30pm.  Download speeds may 
vary depending on the time of day you are attempting to download your child’s report due to the many other schools 
releasing reports at similar times. Please note: hard copies of the reports are not sent home with students.  If you are 
unable to access your child’s details on Compass please contact the school office.  Reports will only be printed upon 
request. 
 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS 
This is our final newsletter for the year, may I wish our school community a wonderful Christmas 
and a Happy New Year. I would like to thank everyone for all the hard work undertaken 
throughout the course of this school year. We have a dedicated staff who worked extremely hard to 
support not only the students’ academic progress but also their wellbeing. I have valued the support 
of the school community throughout the year. Finally, we have a great group of children who 
deserve a well-earned rest. 
 

‘It takes a community to raise a child’. 

 Jason Lee,  PRINCIPAL 

 

END OF TERM - WEDNESDAY 20TH DECEMBER:    
STUDENT’S DISSMISSED AT 1:30PM 



DIARY DATES 
 

Monday 18th December 2024 Grade Placement Letters sent home with students. 
Monday 18th December Bookings open on Compass 4.00pm for “Welcome to 2024” Start Up Meetings  
Monday 18th December Student Reports available on Compass from 3.00pm 

Wednesday 20th December End of Term 4.  Students dismissed at 1.30pm 
 
2024 DIARY DATES 

Thursday 25th January, 2024  *  Book Collection Day - pay and collect books from Education Plus at  
    School Multi Purpose Room 11.00am to 3.00pm 
*  2024 Parent Payment Charges paid at school office 

Monday 29th January, 2024  State-wide Student Free Day (teachers return to school) 

Tuesday 30th January, 2024  Grades Foundation to 6 ‘Welcome to 2024’  - Start Up Meeting Parent/ Student/ 
Teacher meeting (by appointment through Compass) 

Wednesday 31st January, 2024  Grades 1 to 6 students start school at 9.00am  
Foundation - Literacy & Numeracy Entry Assessment (by appointment) 

Thursday 1st February, 2024  Foundation - Literacy & Numeracy Entry Assessment (by appointment) 

Friday  2nd February, 2024  Foundation grades start school at 9.00am 

JSC COLOURING COMPETITION 
 

Congratulations to our winners of the JSC 
colouring competition!   
 

Grade F/1 Abigail Grade 3/4  Heidi 
Grade 2 Bili Grade 5/6  Lesley 

SALVATION ARMY FOOD DRIVE DONATIONS 
 

Thank you everyone who donated something to the 
Salvation Army Food Drive.  The donations were 
collected last week and will go to helping many 
families in need. 
 

Junior School Council & Mrs Trahair 

LOST PROPERTY 
 

Our lost property bins are 
overflowing with misplaced 
clothing and items.  Please 
take the time next week to 
come in and have a look. Any 
clothing or items left at the 
end of the year will be given 
to charity. 

SCHOOL MAGAZINE 
 

There is only a few 
magazines/yearbooks left.  
 

DON’T MISS OUT!  
Cost $20 each 

 
The office would prefer 
payment by card, but will 
still take cash if it’s the only 
option.  






